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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT: Bruning-Davenport School News 
 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

Bruning Davenport School News 
March 2025 

“A measure of who we are is what we do with what we have.” 

Vince Lombardi 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Toni Szydlo– Andi Domeier– Erika Brinegar 

 

March Board Meeting  

Accepted resignation of Dan Boshart as HS boys basketball coach. 

Accepted resignation of Valerie Ellis as 2-8 music teacher. 

Approved Larae Buresh as 2-8 SPED Long Term Sub. 

Approved Robert McGinley as Facilities & Transportation Director. 

Approved the partnership agreement with the ESU5 for Spanish DL 2025-26 Approved $658.00 purchase of Microwave and Oven from The Comp 

LLC Approved the removal Jerry Baysinger from General Fund, Davenport Building Fund, and Davenport Depreciation Fund Cornerstone Bank ac-

count 

Approve raising meal prices by 10 cents. 

Breakfast $2.05 PK-4 - $2.75   5-12 - $3.00 Adults $4.25   Milk $.60 

Discussed Staff Appreciation Dinner on March 14th, electric grid project status, Bruning Board Application process, camera card key project and a 

possible chicken house as an AG supplement.  

 

Data Central MAP Percentile Rankings     Winter 2025 

 

  Math Read SCI 

 

K  65 85  

1  78 73 

2  50 70 

3  66 79 80 

4  63 63 73 

5  53 47 72 

6  66 59 82 

7  61 57 72 

8  51 46 72 

9  66 47 64 

10  75 65 78 

11  70 43 53 
 

Help Wanted:  

Head HS Boys Basketball Coach 

PreK Teacher 

HS SPED Teacher 

2-8 Music Teacher 

 

$80,000 Foundation repair to address the cracks in the Bruning gym. 

$  8,800 Privacy fence West of the Bruning building. 

$14,000 Playground fence at Bruning. 

? Possible electric grid in both buildings. 

? Upgrade middle school science lab – Davenport. 

? Upgrade LED lighting in both buildings. 

 

Committee’s:    Next Meeting 

Americanism Baxter Jamie Jerry Sheri Yearly 

BDEA  Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie As needed 

BDS Coop  Baxter Jamie Sheri  Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali  As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Dan P Val At Inservice 

Daycare Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy O Kel Monthly  

Discipline  Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Dan Annually 

Build/Grounds  Ryne Jeff Brad   Annually 

Frontline      Weekly 

Grant      As Needed 

ILCD   Jen Melinda  At Inservice 

MTSS Ruth Morgan Cammie Melinda Ali Daina Brooke ? 

NCIS Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule  Varies 

   Certified    Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan  As Needed 

   Classified  Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Jim Kevin  As Needed 

Safety  Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah Jen   At Inservice 

Steering Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan Bi Monthly 

Tech Website  Jill R Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent  At Inservice 

Transportation  Sarah Lon Derek Ryan  As needed 

Wellness  Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie  At Inservice 

Financials: Ending 2-28-25 24-25  23-24  2-23 

Budget   5,962,296  5,387,000  4,993,000 

YTD expenditures   2,621,368 2, 249,000  2,250,000 

Last month  400,542     349,000     384,000 

% Budget remaining  56.0%         58.25%      54.94% 

Davenport Building Fund     $481,000 

Bruning Building Fund     $350,000 

Depreciation Fund      $870,000 

Davenport Activity Fund     $212,000 

Bruning Activity Fund      $278,000 

Nutrition Fund      $282,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

TO BE THE BEST SMALL SCHOOL 

IN THE STATE! 



             APRIL  BIRTHDAYS     

      Grade         Name                        Date                       Grad        Name                           Date                                                                           

                   

 

 

 

 

12 Catelin Schaffer 3 

12 Elissa Schaffer 3 

7 Adrienna May 3 

2 Hudson Wallace 6 

2 Brantley Anderson 7 

6 Lauren Lahners 8 

K Elsie Strong 10 

 Lacey Wagner 13 

2 Micah Montes 18 

PreK Lanelle Brinegar 27 

8 Brielle Boomgaarn 27 

3 Clara Soukup 29 

2025 CRC JH Quiz Bowl:  On March 3, 2023, the junior high quiz bowl team, com-

prised of the following students: Captain Carter V., Chase O., Morgan B., Brayden P., 

Kyler K., Paisley F., Brooklyn P., and Briar M. traveled to Meridian to participate in 

the CRC Junior High Academic Quiz Bowl tournament. The team competed against 

other 6-person teams from the CRC in the tournament. They were tested on their 

knowledge of social studies, language arts, math, science, fine arts, and current events. 

Teams were pitted against one another in a double elimination tournament format, with 

Bruning-Davenport heading into the finals with one loss against Hampton earlier in the 

day. Both teams put up their best effort in the final match with Bruning-Davenport winning the first match, unfortunately we lost in 

the final match 35-40 in what can only be described as an awesome match between two very closely matched teams. This has to be 

one of the best matches I’ve seen in recent memory. Thank you so much to the kids for their hard work.  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL:  You all know the saying, “If you want to experience all four seasons in one day, just live in Nebraska!” 
The Nebraska weather has been as unpredictable as ever this year, and I hope it starts to even out as we move through the month of 
April. We can only hope that we can get in as many school days as possible throughout this month. Along with the school days, we 
also hope we can get some cooperative weather for our spring activities! 
 
As we move into this month, we remember how crazy busy this time of year is, and it goes faster than ever! Students are busy with 
state assessments and testing, field trips, conventions, track meets, and golf meets, as well as a spring concert. It’s never a dull mo-
ment. While it is busy, it’s also a lot of fun to watch our students show their potential and interests inside and outside of their class-
rooms. We are so proud of what they have accomplished so far and what they will still do as we begin to see the end of this school 
year.  
 
As we edge toward the middle of the 4th quarter, it is a good time to ask yourself, how do we want to remember this school year, and 
how do we accomplish it? What can you do to help your child(ren) finish the school year strong and in a positive way? While the 
business of the month can add some stress and anxiety to our lives, we can work together to keep Bruning-Davenport an outstanding 
school district that produces outstanding students and leaders.  Ruth Kowalski, Bruning Building Principal 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL:  It’s hard to believe that we are already in the fourth quarter of the school year. The school year has 

certainly flown by. 

The Elementary and JH Quiz Bowl Teams continue to work hard and do well in their competitions 

JH Track has been practicing hard at preparing for the first meet on April 8th. Their season is short but it will go fast.  

Some of the JH students had the opportunity to attend the ESU 5 Robotics Competition in Beatrice. They had a good time and en-

joyed the experience. They even brought home some hardware with a 2nd and a 4th place finish. 

The 4th Grade Reading Rally team also had an opportunity to compete at the ESU 5 Reading Rally. 

The Junior High attended the Thayer County Health Fair along with students from Thayer Central, Deshler, and Deshler Lutheran. 

There was a keynote speaker and five breakout sessions for the students to attend. 

Parents, please take some time to review the Dress Code found on pages 28-29 of the Student Handbook on the school website! 

Then, please make sure your students are properly attired for school when they leave the house. Just because it’s the current fashion 

trend, doesn’t mean that it’s right for the learning environment. 

As always, please make sure your students are ready for the current weather conditions! We are at that time of year where there will 

be outdoor activities going on no matter the weather conditions, we want to make sure that your student can be as warm or as cool as 
they need to be. Thank you!  JJ Wagner, Davenport Building Principal 



MEET A SENIOR 

ALEXIS ENGHAUSER is the daughter of Jennifer Enghauser.  Her siblings are Rushea, Devante, and Samantha.  

Alexis is involved in FFA, NHS, Letter Club, One-Act and Speech at Bruning-Davenport.  She attends church at the 

Burr Oak Nazarene Church.  Alexis enjoys shopping, drawing, and spending time with friends and family.  Her future 

plans are to attend UNO to become a nurse.  Her favorite food is Steph’s Lasagna, her favorite TV show is Gossip Girl, 

her favorite song is Buy Me A Rose by Kenny Rogers, and her favorite place to go to be alone is her bed.  The most influ-

ential person in her life has been her sister Samantha.  “She has always been my biggest supporter and greatest role mod-

el” says Alexis. 

BRAELYNN RENZ is the daughter of Britany Renz.  She is involved in Basketball, Track, FFA, NHS, FCA and 

Letter Club at Bruning-Davenport USD.  Britany is involved with the Carleton Saddle Club and 4-H.  She is a 

member of Peace Lutheran in Deshler and is active in their Youth Group.  Braelynn enjoys Rodeo/Barrel Racing 

and riding horses.  She also enjoys family time, the outdoors, hunting, painting, exercising and fishing.  Her favor-

ite food is a medium rare steak, her favorite TV show is Cowboy Channel, she enjoys all kinds of music, and  when 

she wants to be alone she goes for a horseback ride.  The most influential people in her life have been her Mimi & 

Grandpa. “My Grandpa is a very hard worker and always willing to help people like my Mom.  My Mimi is a very 

strong willed person who is not afraid to stand up to people”  says Braelynn.  She would also like people to know 

that she loves to ride her horses.  Her favorite event is Barrel Racing and she plans to continue it in her future.  

MS Robotics Competition:   Middle School students in grades 6-8 
had the opportunity to participate in a robotics competition on March 
12, 2025, at the ESU in Beatrice. Sixth graders comprised one team 
and coded and practiced the challenges during their computer class 
time. The 7th & 8th graders did the same thing during PE once or 
twice a week during the months of January-March. The challenges 
during the competition were:  the hay stacker (where they built a ro-
botic arm and coded it to open and close around square blocks and 
stack them on a certain area on the mat), Tick Tock challenge (where they had to 
code servo motors to make clock hands show certain times) and the ever popular 
battlebots (sumo wrestling style). Our 6th grade team placed second & the 7th-8th 
grade team placed 4th! Congratulations to all of our participants, Rylan Trapp, 
Rustin Ozenbaugh, Mikey Pena-Lopez, Carter Voss, Mylah Schoenholz, Carter 
Alonzo, Claire Lahners, Kaleb Follmer, Paisley Follmer, (Shelby Miller, student 
observer), with help from Eli Galaway & Bradley Jacobitz. 
 
What's Happening @ Your Library 
 
Reading Rally:  Students from 4th grade participated in the Reading Rally on Mar 10, 2025, held in 
Beatrice at the ESU. The Reading Rally students shared the assigned reading list among their team-
mates, making sure at least one person had read each title in their group. They practiced during their 
recess time twice a week. Then they traveled to Beatrice to compete against other schools in a “quiz 
bowl” type of event over those 30 assigned books. The students did a fabulous job working together to 
get many of the questions right! Congratulations to Dawson Miller, Grayson Messman, Kinsley Gala-
way, Korah Schoenholz, Kaelyn Schoenholz & Coralei Anderson! 
 
Scholastic Book Fair:  The Bruning building will be hosting our spring book fair this year during the 
week of April 7-11. It will be open during the evening of the spring concert as well as during the after-
noons. As always, thank you for patronizing our fair & getting that summer reading list ready (and 
preventing that dreaded "summer slide" that happens during summer vacation)!  See the book fair 
flyer in this newsletter! 

FOODS:  It is all about the white sauce!  The life skills class learned “cooking basics” and one of the 
basics is-how to make a white sauce and what to use it for!  
 
Sausage biscuits and gravy, chicken fried steak with gravy, chicken pot pie, fettuccine alfredo, spinach 
lasagna with shrimp, pizza, and last,-but not least queso!  Oh yea, and they can all do dishes! 
 
What’s next?  Their cake bake-off and then a unit on clothing construction.  
 





Jase Schlichtman Attends the American Mothers Inc. Awards On March 14, 2025, 5th grade Bruning-Davenport 
student, Jase Schlichtman, attended the American Mothers Incorporated luncheon at the state capital in Lincoln as 
part of a group of 10 students from around the state who were finalists in the annual “What My Mother Means to 
Me” essay contest. Students were asked to handwrite a 150-word essay on this topic. This year, Jase was chosen to 
read his essay at the Capitol for the members of American Mothers Incorporated and Governor Jim Pillen. Each es-
say was judged on its merit based on the following criteria: content was about the writer’s mother, organization, 
grammar and punctuation, and creativity. For his effort, Jase received a plaque.  

FFA Update: March has been an exciting month for the FFA Chapter despite the bad weather! The plant science class made a trip to 
Central City to pick up plants from Wild Roots Greenhouse, so be on the lookout for our plant sales! The Junior High Quiz Bowl 
meet was a fantastic success as ten area schools attended the fierce competition in Bruning. It was an excellent opportunity for our 
younger members to demonstrate their critical thinking skills, teamwork, and passion for agriculture and FFA. The 7th grade team of 
Carter Voss, Cagney Mussman, Morgan Bolte, and Paisley Follmer placed 3rd. One of the most anticipated events of the month was 
Drive Your Tractor to School Day. While it was rescheduled, eight tractors and two trailers were able to make it to the school park-
ing lot. Our chapter was also lucky enough to have a golf cart this year! A big thank you to everyone who participated and made this 
event a success. As the weather struck once again later on in the week, barnyard day was rescheduled numerous times. All of the 
kid’s and faculty highly enjoyed the puppy, cows, horses, chickens, pigs, and ducks! Thank you to everyone who provided the ani-
mals and helped! Our chapter is looking forward to the State Convention in Lin-
coln next week! This year we have students competing in several areas including 
Ag Demo, Food Science, Ag Sales, JH Quiz Bowl, and Agriscience. Additional-
ly, 10 seniors will walk across the stage and be awarded their Nebraska State 
FFA Degree. As always, 
we are incredibly proud of 
the hard work, enthusiasm, 
and dedication our mem-
bers show. It’s shaping up 
to be an exciting year, and 
we can’t wait to see what 
April brings! Don’t forget 
to mark your calendar for 
April 25th for the annual 
FFA banquet held in Brun-
ing. Addison Brase, BD 
FFA Reporter 

Counselor’s Corner:  Hello Spring!  The students have begun counting down the days left of school!! 

During Guidance, K-1st grade have continued the Second Step curriculum and have been learning about feelings to help them under-

stand themselves and others, being respectful, and showing empathy.  

2nd-7th Grade Guidance also continues with Second Step.  2nd-4th Grades have been learning about focusing attention, showing empa-

thy, and being assertive.   

5th-8th Grades have been working together in groups and learning ways to communicate assertively.  The 8 th graders have been work-

ing on My Encourage website looking up careers and colleges.  8th Grade only had 1 Guidance class in the month of March.   

The 5th-8th Grades attended the Thayer County Health Fair at Davenport and learned lots!  Check out our Facebook page for pic-

tures! 

The Juniors will be taking their final Statewide/District test, the ACT!   Our Seniors are counting down the days and are working 

diligently on scholarships, some already being awarded!  Sophomores will be taking the PreACT on 

April 9th.  I will be taking the 8th graders to SCC in Beatrice on Friday, April 25th.  

Since April is Child Abuse Prevention Month, I am including our local Child Advocacy Center in-

formation. Abuse is Preventable!!  BraveBe Child Advocacy Center is in Lincoln with satellites 

through York.  https://www.bravebe.org/  

Also, World Autism Awareness Month is internationally recognized annually on April 2, encourag-

ing measures to raise awareness about autistic individuals throughout the world. The school has 

purchased bracelets to share to help awareness at Bruning-Davenport USD!  

DAVENPORT ELEMENTARY:  Elementary students enjoyed dressing up for 
Dr.Seuss Read Across America week. They had Silly Socks Monday for the book Fox 
in Socks, Top Hat Tuesday for The Cat in the Hat, and Snoozy Thurzzzzday for Dr. 
Seuss’s Sleep book. Pictured are some of the 3rd graders who dressed up 












